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CITY CLERK

CITY OF ANN ARBOR
100 N. FIFTH AVENUE
ANN ARBOR, MI 48104

STATE OF MICHIGAN
BEFORE THE MICHIGAN PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION NOTICE OF
HEARING
FOR THE ELECTRIC CUSTOMERS OF
DTE ELECTRIC COMPANY
CASE NO. U-20827

e DTE Electric Company requests Michigan Public Service Commission’s approval for reconciliation
of its power supply cost recovery plan for the 12 months ended December 31, 2021.

o The information below describes how a person may participate in this case.

e You may call or write DTE Electric Company, One Energy Plaza, 570 SB, Detroit, M1 48226,
(800) 477-4747, for a free copy of its application. Any person may review the documents at the
offices of DTE Electric Company or on the Commission’s website at: michigan.gov/mpscedockets.

e A pre-hearing will be held:
DATE/TIME: Thursday, May 12, 2022 at 9:00 AM
BEFORE: Administrative Law Judge Sharon Feldman
LOCATION: Video/Teleconferencing
PARTICIPATION: Any interested person may participate. Persons needing any
assistance to participate should contact the Commission's

Executive Secretary at (517) 284-8090, or by email at
mpscedockets@michigan.gov in advance of the hearing.

The Michigan Public Service Commission (Commission) will hold a pre-hearing to consider DTE
Electric Company’s (DTE Electric) March 31, 2022 application requesting the Commission to: 1) approve
DTE Electric’s 2021 Power Supply Cost Recovery (PSCR) reconciliation as proposed; 2) authorize DTE
Electric Company to collect its total PSCR under-recovery at year-end 2021 of $143,398,987 including
interest, from all PSCR customers via a roll-over of such under-recovery as the January 2022 starting
balance for the 2022 PSCR Reconciliation; and 3) grant DTE Electric further relief as necessary and
appropriate.



